COLLEGE ASSOCIATION MINUTES
 July 15, 2009  
Present: Michael Escott,  Tatyana Gleyzer, Robbie Hassel,  Min Jeong Kim, Benjamin Mejia, 
Nick Moore, Michael Schleifer , Amanda Tang, David Wexler, Clay Williams
Teneia Wooten
            Guests: Nicole Hector Hutchinson – non-voting representative of the College Association  Office                                   
Written Proxies:   Edina Kacic to Dean Escott   

     Gregg Morris to Dean Escott               

Items were taken out of agenda order to accommodate group representatives who were present to answer College Association questions regarding their agenda items.
1. Approval of Minutes:  The July 1, 2009 minutes were unanimously approved
2. Budgets
EARMARK
USG Brookdale




$  68,764.75
unanimously approved
USG General




$ 156,785.00
unanimously approved
*1
USG Salaries




$   32,042.79
unanimously approved
*2
SRC General




$ 134,284.33
unanimously approved

SRC Salaries




$   13,282.77
unanimously approved
*3
3. Line Transfer/Budget Modification: none
4. Line Transfers: none
5. Budget Modification: none
6. Income Earned

Envoy 





 $        400.00
unanimously approved
7. Old Business: none
8. NEW BUSINESS
Non-agenda items:
Children’s Learning Center - budget

$ 143,250.12
unanimously approved
*4

Recreational Intramural- Line Transfer

$   21,061.81
unanimously approved
*5

NEW BUSINESS continued:

Internal Control: Tatyana Gleyzer opened discussion of this topic and informed the College Association that this issue is becoming a serious topic within CUNY and it is important to have verifiable internal controls for events collecting monies. Dean Escott pointed out that events where tickets are sold, such as concerts, dances, lectures have these controls in place.  The subject of bake sales was discussed and it was generally thought that it is virtually impossible to have tight control beyond the reconciliation forms now being used.  Ms. Gleyzer suggested a cash register be used at all such events. Nicole Hector Hutchinson suggested that staff might monitor at the beginning and end of events. These suggestions will be considered, but lack of staff and number of simultaneous  events must be taken into account.  It was decided that Tenia Wooten will reach out to out Student Activity Directors to see how this issued is handled in other schools. She will report back to the College Association within one or two meetings.
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to adjourn
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary L. Michael,

      
   NOTE:
1. USG General – budget – this budget was approved unanimously subject to the USG reporting back on specifics of the membership fees for Eric Hagman – Physics Club.
2. USG Salaries –budget- a lengthy discussion took place over providing a four week paid vacation to Gwen Harry.  A motion was made and seconded that the paid vacation should be for 3 weeks. Discussion on the motion took place. The vote to call the motion was unanimous. VOTE:  YES: Tatyana Gleyzer, Amanda Tang, Robbie Hassel, Min Jeong Kim – NO: Benjamin Mejia, Michael Schleifer, David Wexler,  Nick Moore, Clay Williams, Tenia Wooten – ABSTENTIONS: 0 MOTION FAILED

A motion that the paid vacation should be for 4 weeks was made and seconded.

VOTE: YES: Benjamin Mejia, Michael Schleifer, David Wexler,  Nick Moore, Clay Williams, Tenia Wooten – NO: Tatyana Gleyzer, Amanda Tang, Robbie Hassel, Min Jeong Kim – ABSTENTIONS: 0  - MOTION PASSED.
Also, a written justification for Gwen Harry’s salary exceeding the $12.00 per hour maximum must be submitted to the College Association. 

3. SRC Salaries – budget -  this budget passed unanimously with the stipulation that a written justification for Eric Bayuga’s salary surpassing the $12.00 per hour maximum be submitted to the College Association.

4. Child Learning Center – budget – this budget was passed unanimously with the understanding that $225.15 must be deducted from another area of the budget via budget modification or line transfer, due to the MTA tax on employees.

5. Recreational Intramural – Line Transfer – this was passed unanimously with the understanding that the Business Office must verify the amount of funds available. 

